Lebanon, Maine Select Board Town Office Conference Room Minutes – Meeting June 10, 2021

Members Present

Others Present

Charles Russell, Jr. – Chairman Paul Philbrick – Vice Chair Ernest Lizotte, Jr. – Selectman Jeffrey Adams – Selectman (arrived 6:10) James DuPrie – Selectman Sue Deming Deborah Wilson



For complete meeting minutes please view the meeting in full at https://www.youtube.com/c/TownofLebanon

5:30 Pledge of Allegiance

5:35 Public Participation – Sue Deming of Center Road addressed the BOS about the speed limit of 45 and the hazard it causes. The BOS advised Ms. Deming to contact the State to have a study done to lower the limit. James Duprie was sworn in as Selectman. Deborah Wilson discussed the Blood Drive on Saturday 6/12/21.

5:50 Selectman Philbrick motioned to accept the minutes of 6/3/2021 as written. Selectman Lizotte seconded. Vote taken; vote carried. (Selectman Adams not present)

5:51 Paperwork – Time off, training request and purchase orders signed.

5:56 Old Business - all items reviewed.

6:00 Individual Selectmen Issues – Selectman Lizotte asks about the Marijuana Ordinances that didn't pass at the election. Selectman Lizotte asked if the ones that were voted on in previous years would stay in effect. Chair Russell & Selectman DuPrie explained that due to changes in laws with the State the "old" Marijuana Ordinances need to be changed. The BOS will discuss revisions to the Ordinances that failed to pass at this election at next week's BOS meeting. There will need to be a special town meeting to vote on this at a future date. Selectman Adams arrived to the meeting 6:10 pm. Vice Chair Philbrick passed out information for York County Commissioners Meeting regarding COVID money and how to spend it. Vice Chair Philbrick informed the BOS that the Insurance Company would like a date as to when the roof will be replaced on the Carl Broggi Fire Station. The Board states that the date will be November 1st. The Fire Station on Depot will have the attic cleaned by November 1st as well. Vice Chair Philbrick discussed the water system and the BOS agreed to move forward with the recommendation of Atlantic Water. Chair Russell discussed the issue at the New Bridge Marina and the complaints that have come in. The BOS can't do anything about the cutting of the trees and other complaints, but they can put up NO PARKING signs for the residents. Selectman Adams thanked the volunteers for help with Babe Ruth field.

6:42 Selectman Adams motioned to enter into Executive Session for Personnel Matters pursuant to 1 MRSA 405(6)(A). Chair Russell seconded. Vote taken; vote carried.

7:30 Chair Russell motioned to adjourn. Selectman DuPrie seconded. Vote taken – 4 in favor (Adams, Philbrick, Russell, DuPrie) 1 abstained – (Lizotte)